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04/08/2021  09:44:222021/3464/L COMM Councillor Julian 

Fulbrook

This was always a very curious endeavour. I suspected that going underground into a former public toilet was 

not always going to be a paying proposition, particularly in daylight hours... The addition of dining 

arrangements on the roof would obviously assist in making this establishment pay. With the benefit of 

hindsight it would have been better to have applied for planning permission in advance of structural changes 

and the chairs placed on the roof, so this is essentially a retrospective application. But on the whole I have 

come to the view that bringing the listed building back into use, and the respectful approach adopted to the 

immediate neighbourhood in the documentation, commends this further application. As there is a residential 

neighbourhood and residents close by I would hope that licensing arrangements and appropriate standards 

will apply to stop this being any kind of public nuisance? So aside from that condition I would support the 

application.
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